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April 29, 2022 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Moapa Valley Water District Water Transmission Line Replacement 

Project in fiscal year 2023. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Moapa Valley Water District at 601 N. Moapa Valley 

Blvd., Overton, Nevada 89040. 

 

The Moapa Valley Water District (District) has an existing 24-inch ductile iron transmission line that 

was installed in 1996 and has large sections that are beginning to degrade to the point that the District is 

expending considerable resources in repairs. 

 

The line is the primary trunk line that carries 75% of the culinary water to the towns of Logandale and 

Overton and is thus a piece of critical infrastructure; if the line were to fail catastrophically, it would 

severely limit the District’s ability to serve water and fire protection to the community.  

 

The population of Overton and Logandale is roughly 6800 people. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Congressman Steven Horsford 

4th District, Nevada 


